
Town of Groton 

Select Board Work Session Minutes 

May 16, 2017 

 

In attendance: Christina Goodwin, John Rescigno, Kyle Andrews and Sara Smith (Administrative Assistant - 

AA) 

 
River Road 
The Select Board, Roger Thompson and Glen Hansen met the President and Trail Master of The Baker Valley 
Snowmobile Club at River Road. Glen has to do ditching and ditch further down. The Snowmobile Club is not 
going to put the bridge back and Glen will redirect the water to go into their culvert and they are going to 
redirect water into the spring. They are going to fix the existing culverts. 
 
We are not going to do anything with the embankment; if continues to deteriorate Glen will keep the Town 
informed.  
 
Park 
The Joint Loss Safety Committee inspected the park. Sara will give Glen the list of things to do but will let him 
know to take care of mounds asap. 
 
Transfer Station 
The Transfer Station needs to be cleaned up. There is a lot of trash on the ground. It is bad down by where the 
dumpsters are and is in the woods there as well. It was agreed to have Richard and Jeremy clean it up and then 
if needed we can see if we need a volunteer day. The Select Board approves extra hours to clean up. Sara will 
tell Richard and have him work something out with Jeremy. 
 
Upcoming meetings 
The Select Board decided to schedule another work session on Tuesday, May 30, 2017. Sara will set up the 
following meetings on this day: 

 5:00pm: Miles to discuss perambulation 

 5:30pm: Mike Vignale to discuss the bridge project 

 6:00pm: Transfer Station Supervisor Interview 

 6:30pm: Transfer Station Supervisor Interview 
 

The following meetings were added to the meetings June 20, 2017: 

 6:00pm- Transfer Station and Town Hall Joint Loss Safety Committee- add to work session 

 7:00pm- Roger Thompson to discuss pump stations during the Select Board Meeting  
 
Properties to look at 
The Select Board has a few properties that they need visit and make sure cleanup was done or to see if there is 
any health concerns. The Select Board discussed these properties. 
  
Police 
Christina explained that she wants to inform the Town in the Select Board meeting that Jonathan isn’t working 
here anymore. 
 
 
 
 



Cleaning 
Great Northern Cleaning reached out and gave a quote to clean the carpets. Sara will see how much it would 
be to clean the entire building. It was agreed to reach out again to other cleaning companies to get quotes on 
cleaning the building. This will be discussed at the Select Board meeting. 
 
Having no other business to conduct, Kyle motioned to adjourn at 7:00pm, Christina 2nd, so voted.  

Respectfully submitted  
Sara Smith 
Administrative Assistant 
 

 


